Neighborhood Council 7
January 14, 2016
Civic Center – Rainbow Room, 7pm

Council Members in attendance were Lisa Meyers, Dustin Gibson, Mark Frisbie and Trevor Mikkelsen.  Jim Super was absent.  Patty Cadwell Neighborhood Council Coordinator was in attendance for the beginning of the meeting.

7:00 p.m.  Trevor Mikkelsen called the meeting to order and led the council in the pledge of allegiance.
Election of Officers:
Chair: Mark nominated Lisa, seconded by Trevor, nominations closed, Lisa elected by unanimous voice vote.
Secretary: Mark nominated Trevor, seconded by Lisa, nominations closed, Trevor elected by unanimous voice vote.

Official Delegate: Mark nominated Trevor, seconded by Lisa, nominations closed, Trevor elected unanimous by voice vote.

Police Advisory Board: Trevor nominated Mark, seconded by Lisa, nominations closed, Mark elected by unanimous voice vote.

Downtown Development: Trevor nominated Jim, seconded by Mark, nominations closed, Jim elected by unanimous voice vote.

Brownfield Committee: Trevor nominated Dustin, seconded by Lisa, nominations closed, Dustin elected by unanimous voice vote.

Old Business:

Minutes of November meeting were moved to be adopted by Lisa seconded by Trevor, Carried unanimously.

Committee Reports:
Downtown Development: No report this month.
Police Report:  No meeting until January.

Council of Councils:  Lisa will attend next week.
New Business:
Community Policing Report by officer Tad Kimmet.  Tad provided statistics for the past 3 months, there were no major changes in the crime patterns for Council 7 during this quarter.
An update on the activities of the Great Falls Development Authority was provided by Brett Doney.  Brett noted that in Great Falls only 3% of jobs are based in manufacturing whereas 9% of the jobs in Missoula and 15% of the jobs in Billings are manufacturing based.  Great Falls has many good things in place to attract more of these type jobs one thing that is lacking is affordable entry level and median priced homes for our workforce.  Developments are underway to increase the numbers of housing units available.

Other business:

Several Great Falls High students attended the council meeting as part of their civics class.

None noted
Neighborhood Concerns:

Trevor brought up the concerns of one of his neighbors about her car being ticketed.  Lisa explained the procedure that she and other volunteers use to tag cars that have not moved and the ways to comply with the city ordinances about cars parked on the street long term.

Meeting moved to be adjourned by Trevor @ 7:58, seconded by Mark, carried unanimously.

Next meeting February 8, 2016
Agenda:  Park Master plan update – Jana Cooper
